MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 20th January 2020 IN THE

VILLAGE HALL.

Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Eifion Smith, Gwyneth Davies, Claire Rooke, Christian Pateman, Ifan Evans and Sheena Duller

Apologies: Clerk Ian Williams, Cllr’s Ifan Davies, Gary Davies, PCSO John Evans? 

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record and proposed by Cllr Gwyneth Davies, seconded by Cllr Sheena Duller.

Matters Arising from previous minutes

Fly Tipping: Whilst the Fly Tipping near Pengwaith does not seem to have continued, sporadic tipping has been noticed in the layby on the hairpin just beyond the Cwmystwyth turning on the B4343 and further along in the old quarry. 

Chapel House and vestry in Ysbyty Ystwyth: Clerk to chase up with building control

Grit bins: Heol Maesglas, Clerk to chase up

War Memorial: one quote, from Kieran Elliot – he is an approved contractor by the memorials commission (?), and may be able to help us achieve grant funding to carry out the work.  All agreed it would be really good to have the memorial brought up to a high and safe standard.

Clearing Jacobs Ladder: it was reported that it may have already been done.

LDP: no new update, but will monitor

Boundaries Commission: Councillor Davies informed the councillors at the last meeting that

Ponthrydfendigaid Ward have now amalgamated with Tregaron Ward. Ysbyty

Ystwyth remains in the Lledrod Ward.
Attendance: The clerks, (and majority of Cllr’s), concerns about attendance at council meetings has been noted and there is a desire to ensure the meetings happen on the third Monday in each month. It was suggested Cllrs reply to all when informing the Clerk if they can or can’t attend, allowing maximum notice if the meetings have to be postponed.
Precept: Cllr’s discussed and agreed no change is necessary, precept should remain at £3000
Correspondence

 2 letters received from Gillian Davies, Bwlchyblaen, reporting excessive bonfires (which had also been noticed by several cllrs) and burying of waste on adjacent footpath, Cllr’s agreed that the Community Council cannot get involved in neighbour disputes but the burning and burying of waste is a matter for the Environmental division of the County Council, Clerk will be asked to pass the letters on to CCC.

AOB

In light of the tragedy that occurred over the weekend in Ffair Rhos, Cllr’s felt that if there was an appropriate way of donating to an established fund, then we should. Cllr Claire Rooke offered to find out what has been organised. A sum of £200 was agreed on.

